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Comments for Public Posting: LACity keeps funding the program when it knows that more
Inside Safe clients were OUTSIDE than permanently housed after
the first 10 months of operation. Per LACity’s own data (see Page
27 Attachment 3 of the report) as of Aug 31, 2024 there are 643
out of 1910 Inside Safe clients now living outside from the first
10 months of operation (Dec2022-Oct2023) and, per the City, 630
people are “permanently housed” - that is 643 Outside & 630
Housed. Applying the % to remove a very questionable Time
Limited Subsidies from that “permanently housed” figure, only an
estimated 71 or 72 people of that 630 are in Permanent Supportive
Housing or Subsidized Housing. THERE MUST BE MORE
LOW INCOME HOUSING! Instead, in my community (venice)
the mayor and council person are blocking low income housing
that has been in development for close to 9 years. It is shameful.
None of the programs will work without more low income
housing.



